
 

                                                                                                     
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
6th November, 2020 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
School Uniform 
Advice from the DfE remains that classrooms should be well ventilated throughout the winter months.  
We are lucky enough to have high windows that can be opened, but classrooms are noticeably cooler 
than we would normally expect them to be.  
 
Please feel free to allow your child to wear lots of base layers to school, including long sleeved thermal 
vests or t-shirts under their usual short sleeved shirts. These should be plain white, black, grey or green 
We would expect the classrooms to be warm enough so coats aren’t needed indoors, but no child will 
be prevented from wearing one indoors, should they want to. 
 
Children will continue to need to wear PE kit all day when they have a PE lesson or a sports club.  
Now the weather has turned colder, most children are wearing track suit bottoms/joggers.  As they are 
in PE kit all day, please ensure that any tracksuit bottoms or joggers are plain black, grey or dark green. 
We expect that children will wear school tops and not ‘full tracksuits’. Thank you. 
 
Keep safe and well,  
 
Kind regards,  

 
 

Helen Smith  
Headteacher 
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